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“Time is significant because it is so rare. It is completely 
irretrievable. You can never repeat it or relive it. There is 
no such thing as a literal instant replay. That appears only 
on film. It travels alongside us every day, yet it has eternity 
wrapped up in it. Although this is true, time often seems 
relative, doesn’t it? For example, two weeks on a vacation is 
not at all like two weeks on a diet. Also, some people can stay 
longer in an hour than others can in a week! Ben Franklin 
said of time, ‘…that is the stuff life is made of.’ Time forms 
life’s building blocks. The philosopher William James once 
said, ‘The great use of life is to spend it for something that 
will outlast it.’” (Lloyd Cory, Quote Unquote).

As I write this final newsletter article, I find myself very 
conscious of time. I realize the end of my time here at FPC 
is drawing near. I recognize that the time has come for me 
to say goodbye but I do so with the assurance that it is only 
for a time. It is also time for me to say “Thank You” to so 
many of the wonderful people of FPC. 

Thank you for the love and affirmation so many of you have 
shown my family and me during our time here.
Thank you for the hospitality.
Thank you for the generosity.
Thank you for the prayers.
Thank you to the many children who have drawn pictures 
of me and for me during worship—priceless treasures to 
say the least.
Thank you to the wonderful staff of FPC for your incred-
ible support and love and for making Jesus visible to me on 
a daily basis.
Thank you for the various “fun gifts” that have made their 
way onto my book shelves.
Thank you for the opportunities for growth.
Thank you for the many laughs; and thank you for allowing 
me to share a few tears.
Thank you for your patience.
Thank you for reaching out to my kids and loving them and 
including them.
Thank you for graciously encouraging my “sweet bride.”
Thank you for allowing me to be a part of your family; 
thank you for choosing to be a part of my family.
Thank you for having us into your homes.
Thank you for the many tangible gifts you have given us 
over the years but also thank you for the countless intan-
gible gifts as well.

Thank you for welcoming us here but also thank you for 
graciously releasing us to go where God is leading.

The truth of the matter is, there is not enough TIME to ad-
equately express our THANKS to the great people of First 
Presbyterian Church. Therefore, please know you all will 
remain in our hearts and prayers as we continue to lift up 
FPC to the Lord. We will pray for the Lord to continue to 
richly bless you as you continue living to make Jesus visible. 

Keep smilin’ and keep lovin’!

Peace,

A Time to Say Thank You
By Rev. Trey Little, Senior Pastor

Pastor's Pondering
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It’s summer time! Are you planning a trip or two this year? 

Maybe a road trip along the interstate to a beach, a lake, or 

further afield? 

Wherever you go, you know you need directions. Whether 

it’s a piece of paper or a GPS app on your smartphone, 

maps help orient us and guide us so we can arrive at our 

destination. And as we travel we look for road signs along 

the way so we can be sure we are headed in the right direc-

tion. 

God has given us “road signs” to steer us in the right di-

rection through life—the 10 commandments. Sometimes 

called the “Decalogue” in Greek (for “10 words”), these 

commandments are incredibly relevant to us as followers of 

Jesus today! Living out the 10 commandments strengthens 

our faith from the inside out, so that we can live a fulfilled 

life of love, service, and discipleship as God has called us 

to do. In this way our “inner faith” is outwardly expressed. 

Beginning July 6, 2014, join us on Innerfaith 10—a journey 

through the 10 Commandments. Together we will learn 

from the wisdom of our God as we continue to strive to 

travel toward him and with him in our daily lives. Worship 

with us Sundays or, if you are traveling and can’t make it 

to First Pres on Sundays, listen to the messages online at 

www.fpcsanantonio.org/media.

July 6: 		  God First (Exodus 20:1-6)

July 13: 	 God Bless (Exodus 20:7)

July 20: 	 God’s Day (Exodus 20:8-11)

July 27:		 God’s Promise (Exodus 20:12)

August 3:	 God’s Life (Exodus 20:13)

August 10:	 God’s Love (Exodus 20:14) 

(Note: No contemporary worship service August 10 due to Mo-

Ranch church retreat weekend)

August 17:	 God’s Passion (Exodus 20:15)

August 24:	 God’s Truth (Exodus 20:16)

August 31:	 God’s Desire (Exodus 20:17)
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How to Be Aware of and Respond to 
Congregational Prayer Needs
Years ago, FPC established the Care and Concern Line 
(210-222-2273) as an easy way for members to be aware of 
prayer requests within the congregation. That information 
is updated daily. The system is very easy to use. Just dial 
the number to hear the various requests and pray for them 
at your convenience. When you call, you also are offered 
an opportunity to leave a request for prayer; just follow 
the menu instructions. More recently, an e-mail listing of 

the prayer requests is now sent twice daily to officers, staff 
and members who have asked to be notified. If you wish 
to be included as a prayer partner and receive the e-mail 
listing, please contact Susan Dullnig at susand@fpcsat.org 
or 210-271-2753 or Nancy Berger at nancyb@fpcsat.org or 
210-226-0215. Please consider prayers for our congrega-
tion an everyday part of your prayer life. “Be joyful always; 
pray continually; give thanks in all circumstances, for this is 
God’s will for you in Christ Jesus.” (1 Thessalonians 5:16-
18). 

Our second daughter has very eclectic musical taste for a 
teenager in 2014.  Amongst her favorites are Frank Sinatra, 
The Beetles, Dean Martin, Clearance Clear Water Revival, 
and Foreigner.  Back in 2008 Tom Petty performed for the 
Super Bowl halftime show.   I implored Madeline to sit 
down and listen, assuring her she would love it.   “This is 
awful” she exclaimed.  I continued to encourage her to lis-
ten knowing this is the type of performance that she would 
enjoy.  Madeline classified it as the worst halftime show in 
Super Bowl history.  Now fast forward six years later, you 
guessed it, Tom Petty is one of her favorite artists.  I never 

shy away from reminding her that I had told her she would 
love it and she could have been enjoying it for years had she 
listened to me.  Her response, “Forgive me Father, for I was 
ignorant and did not know.”  How many Tom Petty mo-
ments have you experienced in your own walk with God?  
He knows better, He wants us to experience something bet-
ter, something that is great for us.  The good news is, once 
you finally come around, all you have to do is be grateful 
and exclaim, “Forgive me Father” and proceed to enjoy the 
rest of the ride.

Free Fallin’
By Manny Rodriguez

Moments to Hold Close

The
Power
of Prayer
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History Corner		
First Presbyterian Begins to Expand
By Bill Cogburn, FPC member

First Presbyterian Church began to expand early in its his-
tory. Their first daughter church was organized in 1889. 
Since the total congregation of First Pres numbered only 
260 at this time, it might be seen as an ambitious venture. 
A fledgling group of forty members first met in the Presa 
Street School located at South St. Mary’s and King William 
Streets to constitute their new church which they named 
Westminster Presbyterian.

In 1928, Westminster’s growing congregation led by pastor 
Rev. David F. Murphy, moved a few blocks south to their 
new white stucco mission-style building with red tile roof at 
South St. Mary’s and Temple (now Eagleland) Streets. By 
1946, their membership numbered 450.

The church flourished for the next forty years or so. In the 
mid-1980’s, they invited a group of Mennonites to hold 
their worship services in the fellowship hall. After a few 
years, Westminster’s membership began to decline and they 
decided to sell the church to the Mennonites.

Today, the Mennonite congregation is very active. They 
have recently obtained a San Antonio Conservation Society 
grant to rebuild one of their stained glass windows and re-
pair others. Included in the grant are funds to pay a master 
carpenter who specializes in historic preservation to rebuild 
a set of wooden doors.

Besides Sunday services, the building is well used for neigh-
borhood events, accommodating meetings for such or-
ganizations as peaceCenter, P.E.A.C.E. Initative, various 
support groups, free yoga classes and the DOOR program 
which facilitates urban mission trips for young people visit-
ing San Antonio. They also maintain a community garden 
inside their white picket fence.

Source: First Pres archives; King William Assn. newsletter

Celebrate with Your 
First Pres Family
Patriotic Weekend All-church Picnic & Ice Cream Social
Following worship services 
July 6, 2014

Want some great picnic food from church members’ kitch-
ens? You’ll find it at the All-Church Independence Week-
end picnic. Sanctuary Choir and KEYS are teaming up for 
chicken and ice cream. There will be lemonade and water to 
drink. Bring your best “picnic food”—hot or cold, desserts 
or salads or veggies. We’ll be ready to receive food at the 
Avenue E entrance and in the Mauze Lobby before each 
worship service and before Sunday School. When worship 
services end, the feast begins. Come to church comfortably 
dressed and in red, white, and blue!  Bring your appetite, and 
stay for food and fellowship.
 
Fried chicken and ice cream are provided.  The best cooks 
in SA (FPC Members and friends) are invited to bring the 
side dishes:  salads, veggies, fruit, and desserts.

Contact Kay Kutchins at 210-228-0094.



9



10



11

Temporary Changes to Worship Schedule
June 22

Two blended worship services
9:30 a.m. and 11:00 a.m. in the Sanctuary

Join us as we all worship together and be sure to visit 
Wilderness Escape Vacation Bible School in Westminster Hall

July 13
Two worship services

9:30 and 11:00 a.m. in the Sanctuary
Reception honoring Rev. Trey Little to follow in Westminster Hall

August 10
Two traditional worship services

9:30 a.m. and 11:00 a.m. in the Sanctuary
No Contemporary Worship Service due to Mo-Ranch weekend

Join us for a Reception Honoring

Rev. Trey Little

Sunday, July 13, 2014

After the 11:00 a.m. worship services 

In Westminster Hall
Thank you, Pastor Trey, for everything you have done for First Pres!

w
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Over the last few months, my staff and I have been delving 

into different characteristics of the Millennial generation. 

In many cases, we have highlighted passions that, while 

might be appreciated by those that are older, aren’t exactly 

part of what makes them tick. This month, however, we 

wanted to look at something that Millennials are just as 

passionate about as any other generation – the person of 

Jesus. When they come into any church setting, they are 

looking for a true encounter with the risen Lord. Some do 

that through formality and ritual, while others appreciate 

spontaneity and expressiveness. I’ve met Millennials who 

love Taize services in the Anglican church and love meeting 

with Jesus there, as well as many who find more contempo-

rary atmospheres an amazing place to worship. Regardless 

of the setting, however, what they are yearning for is an 

authentic time to give praise to the Almighty God.

What a great and unifying desire that is! It makes me think 

of Ephesians 4, where Paul reminds his church in Ephesus 

what exactly it is that brings them together when he states, 

“There is one body and one Spirit, just as you were called 

to one hope when you were called; one Lord, one faith, one 

baptism; one God and Father of all, who is over all and 

through all and in all” (vv. 4, 5). Whether you’re a Buster, 

Boomer, Gen X, or Millennial, we all are a part of that body. 

We all worship one Lord and have one faith, and one bap-

tism. And God is over all of us, through all of us, and in all 

of us, whether you just received your Bachelor’s degree or 

your AARP membership card. 

Here at FPC we are blessed with some amazing worship 

Reaching Millennials for Jesus
By Chris Via, Director of University and Young Adult Ministry

Young Adult Ministry
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leaders. Whether you attend traditional service or contem-

porary, you have the opportunity and blessing to be ushered 

into the presence of the Lord by men and women of God 

who are incredible musicians and speakers. And so the next 

time you’re opening your hymnal or reading the lyrics on 

the screen, know that that Millennial sitting around you 

is excited that they are being ushered into that presence as 

well. And as you lift your voices together, or speak a prayer 

together, or listen to a sermon together, know that you are 

unified together in the body of believers here at FPC.

Tuesdays throughout the Summer
CHOW is now Food Truck!  FPC has a great tradition 
of feeding our college-age students during the summer 
months and Christmas break, a program that has been 
called “CHOW” since its inception. To give it an even 
stronger tie to San Antonio, however, we’ve renamed the 
it “Food Truck.” It will still be a place for our university-
age students to get a great meal and great fellowship, so 
make sure to spread the word! And as with every Food 
Truck in town, we move around constantly, so make 
sure to find us on Facebook (FirstPresUMin) or follow 
us on Twitter (@FPC_U) or at #FirstPresFoodTruck! 

Contact Chris Via at chrisv@fpcsat.org details. Come 
hungry! We can’t wait to see you and catch up! 
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When Moses told the Hebrews as they were about to enter 

the Land of Promise, “Impress these commands upon your 

children…” in Deuteronomy 6, he was not just speaking 

to the parents about their own children, he was speaking 

to the community about their children. It was an “all y’all” 

moment! 

You may have noticed in our bulletins, in our language dur-

ing baptisms, in newsletter articles, the use of the term “faith 

parenting.” This term has evolved out of my research over 

the last 3½ years while studying for my Doctor of Ministry 

degree and specifically in the writing of my dissertation. 

Basically a faith parent is any adult in a congregation as-

suming responsibility for the spiritual nurture of a child or 

young person. Faith parents are biological and/or adoptive 

parents of children as well as any adult who answers the 

baptism vow to come alongside a family as they bring a 

child for baptism.

God has called his people to live in covenant community 

where faith is passed from one generation to another. Bap-

tism vows call parents and church members alike to commit 

to the nurture of the church’s children. Renewing Our Vow: 

Parents and Faith Parents in the Church (the dissertation) 

is a project designed to encourage this generation of parents 

and faith parents who will have a heart for the emerging 

generations in the church, who will actively walk with them 

helping them see where their story intersects with God’s 

grand narrative, and teach them to look at life with a Chris-

tian worldview.

The task before us today, is to 

help children, youth, young, mid-

dle, and older adults grasp and 

understand that our lives are be-

ing shaped.  If not by the biblical 

worldview of the grand narrative 

of God’s story, than by the forces 

and powers of the postmodern 

contemporary culture which 

would have us look at life through 

a completely different lens.  Be-

What is Faith Parenting?
By Rev. Ruthie Seiders
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fore we can draw our emerging generations back to God’s 

story, before we can reintroduce them to the One by Whom 

and for Whom they were created, we need to understand 

where they are today and what are the forces at work shap-

ing their story, forming their worldview, from their child-

hood, through their adolescence and on into young adult-

hood.

It is my hope, beginning in the fall, to offer a 6 week class 

on faith parenting – for both parents and church faith 

parents – to educate adults in every age and stage on the 

history of our covenant theology, the cultural changes our 

young people face today, and how they can be active faith 

parents in the lives of our children, youth, and young adults. 

Once commissioned, these faith parents would be paired up 

with interested families of baptized children to live out the 

baptism vow taken by the congregation.

In addition, each week in the bulletin you will find a “faith 

parenting tip,” a suggestion of how every adult sitting in 

our pews can be actively engaged in the lives of our young 

people either through prayer, supporting events, learning 

names, welcoming families parenting in the pew, attending 

all-church events where the generations can mingle, etc.

So, look for the “Faith Parenting Tip of the Month” in 

your bulletin the next time you join us for worship, learn 

the name of a new young person each week, and help our 

children and youth begin to feel more a part of the larger 

church family!
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While the KEYS programs are on summer break, we still 
are gathering and serving for many events and the KEYS 
Leadership Committee is busy planning fall events and 
trips.  We invite you to join us this summer for a time of 
fun and fellowship!

Thursday, July 3 – KEYS Leadership Committee will 
meet at 11:00 a.m. for lunch and meeting.  Please submit 
any suggestions for programs that you would like to hear 
this fall.

Sunday, July 6 – All-Church Picnic & Ice Cream Social 
– KEYS is teaming up with the Sanctuary choir to host 
the All-Church Picnic that will follow worship services.  
Volunteers are needed to help receive food, assist with ice 
cream, and we’ll also help Sanctuary Choir members in 
“hosting” other church members. 
Don’t forget to wear your red, white & blue!!

Tuesday, July 8 – Tour of the Tobin Center for the Per-
forming Arts, opening in September will begin at 10:00 

a.m. and last approximately 30 to 45 minutes.  There will 
be two tour groups of 12 people at a time.  There will be 
lot of walking and you must wear closed toe shoes, boots, 
or sneakers.  As ramps are not yet built so no canes, walk-
ers or wheel chairs are allowed.   In case of rain, you will 
need rain boots.   There will be van transportation from the 
church to the site so to be assured of a place, please make 
your reservation by July 1 by calling the church reception-
ist, Nancy Berger.  Tentative plans for lunch afterwards are 
being planned so please watch the Sunday announcements 
for details.

Friday, July 18, 11:30 a.m. - Celebrate July birthdays with 
us at Milano’s Restaurant located in The Elms at Wurz-
bach and Lockhill-Selma.  Virginia Nilsson is serving as 
Chairperson and has selected a delicious menu to select 
from.  Cost is $12/person except for our birthday honorees 
who receive a complimentary meal.  Reservations and menu 
selection must be made no later than noon Monday,  July 
14.

KEYS Game Days – Don’t forget to bring your lunch

Bridge happens during July on Friday, July 11 and Friday, 
July 25 from 11:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m.
Please contact Katy Bedunnah at 210-945-9789 or katy.
bedunnah@att.net.

Mah Jongg group will play on Friday, July 11 and Friday, 
July 25 from 11:00 a.m. – 2:30 p.m.  If interested in learning 
and playing, please contact Nancy Black at 210-493-1609.

KEYS Are Jumping into July
By Pat McCleary, Director, Older Adult Ministry

KEYS (Keeping Everyone Young in Spirit) Older Adult Ministry
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sdfsfsdfThursday, July 31, 11:30 a.m. – Movie & Hamburgers
Come and enjoy hamburgers ($7) and relax while watching 
the 2014 movie Monuments Men starring George Clooney 
& Matt Damon as part of an unlikely WWII Platoon that 
is tasked to rescue art and masterpieces from Nazi thieves 
and return them to their owner.

Remember Reservations
Please make reservations by the Tuesday before each Friday 
program unless otherwise specified by calling the church 
office at 226-0215.  If you are on the permanent list, you 
need to call if you cannot attend.

Keep Moving Fitness Class
Fridays throughout summer
9:45 a.m. – 10:30 a.m.
Don’t forget we continue to start our Friday mornings with 
“Keep Moving” Fitness with certified instructor, Linda Os-
borne.   The summer months are a great time to give it a try!  
Dress comfortably and bring a friend.  There is no cost and 
no reservations necessary.

WANTED – BOOKS & MAGAZINES
KEYS will continue to collect books and magazines for the 
VA Hospital.  The items can be dropped off in my office 
(Pat McCleary) or the front desk.  Volunteer Bud Daven-
port will deliver them to the VA

MARK YOUR
CALENDARS
FOR AUGUST

Wednesday, August 20 – “Learn @ Lunch 
HEB Central Market.” 11:00 a.m.  

This has become an annual private event for us and 
Mary Martini, Director of the School, will provide 
the menu at a later date.  We can only accommo-
date 30 people for this special event so make your 

reservation early by calling Pat McCleary at
210-271-2726.  Cost is only $25/person.
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Report from the Church Relations 
Committee of First Presbyterian 
Church San Antonio
The Session of First Presbyterian Church voted on 
April 14, 2014 to accept and approve the following 
report from the Church Relations Committee, and to 
distribute it to the congregation with the clarifying 
statement, which follows.
 
This confirms that the Session of First Presbyterian 
Church is not initiating any process to begin leaving 
our current denomination, the PC(USA), at this time. 
Please read the following documents, distributed by 
your Session, so that you may keep abreast of these 
complicated issues, and be better informed in light of 
the 221st General Assembly of the PC(USA) which 
took place this year, June 14-21 in Detroit. 

The Fellowship of Presbyterians 2014 National Gath-
ering is being held this August 18 – 20 in Dallas. We 
encourage as many of our members to attend as pos-
sible. Visit www.fpcsanantonio.org to find out more.

Clarifying Statement from your Session:

While we remain within the PC(USA) at this time, we 
are distinct from the PC(USA) in that we reaf-
firm our church’s longstanding commitment to the 
lordship of Jesus Christ and the authority of the 
Scriptures. We also reaffirm our membership in The 
Fellowship of Presbyterians, which provides us an op-
portunity to interact with like-minded congregations as 
ww—and they—seek to live within its essential tenets 
of faith. And, we strongly encourage our members’ 
full participation in The Fellowship of Presbyterians’ 
activities. Going forward, the Session intends to give 
increased scrutiny to denominational funding that does 
not align with our theological convictions.

The Rev. Trey H. Little
Senior Pastor				  

Norton A. Stuart, III, MD
Clerk of the Session
CRC Report to Session 
April 14, 2014

 Report from the CRC to the Ses-
sion of First Presbyterian Church 
San Antonio April 14, 2014
At last month’s Session meeting, I came before you 
with a report that the CRC had reached a number of 
preliminary conclusions that we wanted to share with 
you, the Session, at whose pleasure we serve.  Tonight, 
I come before you again after the CRC has had more 
time to deliberate and, having reached a consensus, to 
present a report and to ask for direction from the Ses-
sion after hearing this report.
 
Among the considerations and conclusions we have 
reached are the following:
 
1.  While there are many wonderful things about the 
PC(USA), there are, nonetheless, a number of issues 
with which many members of FPC, including officers, 
have serious concerns.  These issues have caused a 
distraction from the mission of FPC.  I won’t go into 
all of those issues now, but Kelley Terry has done an 
admirable job compiling many of those issues, which 
you can find below in Appendix I.  As a result of those 
concerns, FPC has lost, and will continue to lose, 
members of this church, including a number of offi-
cers.  I am happy to point out the obvious, that, so far 
at least, we have not lost any of our beloved pastoral 
staff.  At our three Listening Sessions we heard from 
many of our members on BOTH sides of the issues. 
These issues have caused a distraction from the mis-
sion of FPC.
 
2.  This church has been a witness to the Lord Jesus 
Christ in San Antonio, the State of Texas, and indeed, 
throughout the world since 1846.  We have an on-go-
ing rich history of preaching the saving Gospel of Je-
sus, which we MUST continue to do.  I feel that there 
are very few within our membership, and I would dare 
say, within our city, who do not approve of what this 
church, this wonderful congregation at Fourth and 
Alamo, has been, and is still, about.  
 
3.  The Session of this church, consistently and over 
many years, has stood with other Presbyterians in 
opposition to various decisions of the PC(USA) when 
we felt that doing so was the right thing to do. Such 
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was the case when we voted to affirm our loyalty to 
the causes of the Confessing Church Movement, the 
Presbyterian Global Fellowship, and most recently to 
the Fellowship of Presbyterians.  The CRC anticipates 
there will be actions coming out of the GA meeting 
this June with which many on this Session will not 
approve. Tripp Stuart has put together a highly infor-
mative presentation on these matters, which is found 
below in Appendix II.

4.  Many Presbyterian churches have made the deci-
sion to disaffiliate from the PC(USA) in recent years 
because of disagreements over ecclesial and polity is-
sues, and many of these churches have been dismissed 
to other denominations.  Attached below as Appendix 
III is an informative piece composed by David West, 
which discusses the experiences of many churches that 
have attempted to leave the denomination with various 
degrees of success.  The lesson is that those congre-
gations which have a significant majority desiring to 
leave the denomination have been served well by this 
strategy; those which are more diverse in their beliefs 
have become divided and weakened.  The CRC would 
define a significant majority – being of one mind – as 
somewhere in the 85 to 90 percent range. Please know 
we will continue to discuss and evaluate other means 
by which to make our displeasure with some of the 
actions of the PC(USA) known such as “defecting in 
place”.
 
5.  The Gracious Separation Policy of Mission Pres-
bytery is a long, complex, expensive and intentionally 
difficult process designed to encourage reconciliation 
and discourage separation. You will find an attachment 
I have written giving an overview on the Gracious 
Separation Policy of Mission Presbytery below as Ap-
pendix IV.  The facts are that in order for our church 
to leave the PC(USA), a quorum of at least 35 percent 
of our membership must be present, with a minimum 
of 80 percent voting to leave.  The CRC believes that 
achieving that large a quorum and that high vote level 
would be very difficult at this time.  To attempt that 
process and fail would be very detrimental to this 
wonderful body of believers!
 
6.  The consensus of the Church Relations Committee 
is that First Presbyterian Church is NOT of one mind 
on denominational issues, and because of that the 
CRC believes that FPC should NOT enter the formal 
discernment process at this time.  We believe that to 

do so would further divide and weaken this congrega-
tion and perhaps even jeopardize the very existence of 
many of the fruitful ministries of this church, some of 
which this church has supported for generations. We 
are unanimous in our belief that attempting to utilize 
the Gracious Separation Policy to leave the PC(USA) 
is neither productive nor viable at this time.  How-
ever, if this situation should change in the future, then 
reconsideration might be in order.
 
7.  The CRC feels that, in the meantime, FPC should 
have as our goal something along the line of “Unity 
in Action for the Cause of Jesus Christ.”  We should 
proceed with our mission as we always have.  Fortu-
nately, even during the distractions and interruptions 
of these denominational issues, we have never stopped 
carrying out the ministry to which we have been 
called.  We should focus on the things we are “for” 
rather than “against”.  Let us now recommit to the call 
of the Great Commission, and to the Great Command-
ment to love the Lord our God with all our heart and 
all our soul and all our mind, and to love our neighbor 
as our self.

8.  The CRC feels our task of educating the congrega-
tion has momentum at this time and our efforts have 
been fruitful.  The CRC thanks the Session for the 
liberty to continue to meet and to monitor the af-
fairs of the denomination and to educate and respond 
to the Session and congregation at the appropriate 
times.  The CRC feels that it is important that we get 
this information to the congregation as quickly and ef-
fectively as possible. 

The Church Relations Committee (CRC)
A Committee of the Session of First Presbyterian 
Church, San Antonio

Dirk DeKoch, 	Chair
Trey Little, Staff
David Peeples
George Spencer
Tripp Stuart
Sandy Sturch
Kelley Terry
David West
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BAPTISMS
• �Augustus Alexander Petty, son of Christopher 
and Emilie Petty, born January 19, 2014, in 
San Antonio, Texas.  Baptized in the Tradi-
tional Worship Service on May 18, 2014. Trey 
H. Little, officiating pastor.

•	� Amelia Grace MacIntire, daughter of Scott 
and Meredith MacIntire, born July 14, 2013, 
in San Antonio, Texas.  Baptized in the Tra-
ditional Worship Service on May 25, 2014. 
Trey H. Little, officiating pastor.

•	� Omarie Williams, daughter of Lakendria Wil-
liams, born on June 25, 2009, in Pineville, 
Louisiana.  Baptized in the Contemporary 
Worship Service on May 25, 2014. Ruthie 
Seiders, officiating pastor.

ACTIVE MEMBERS (Public profession 
of faith; Certificate of transfer; Reaffirmation 
of faith)
	 •	�Confirmation Class by Profession of Faith, 

May 12, 2014:
	 •	Michael Aaron Alcala
	 •	Edward David Bass
	 •	 Allison (Allie) Abigail Byrd
	 •	 Hattie Chapman
	 •	Amy Delano
	 •	Addsion Paree Doerr
	 •	John (JT) Thomas Garcia
	 •	Benjamin Henderson
	 •	Avery Quinn Huffman
	 •	Christian Cole Ingersoll
	 •	Elizabeth Olive Kampmann
	 •	Janis Blair Kruger
	 •	Matthew Moery
	 •	Josephine (Josie) Turner Nash
	 •	Shelton Lane Northington
	 •	Charles Wilson Robinson, V

	 •	Natalie Scheifele
	 •	Carter Shute
	 •	Clara Shute
	 •	Zachary Scott Simpson
	 •	Caroline Paige White
	 •	�Amy Rickabaugh, by Reaffirmation of 

Faith, May 12, 2014.
	 •	�Phyllis Griffin per her request, June 1, 2014.
	 •	�Morris Griffin per his request, June 1, 2014.

Discover First Class, June 1, 2014:
	 •	�Jessica Kasell (Jeffcoat) Fritz, by Reaffir-

mation of Faith.
	 •	�Richard Lance Fritz, by Reaffirmation of 

Faith.
	 •	�Ashley Rae Nicole (Pena) Hodges, by Reaf-

firmation of Faith.
	 •	�Austin Wayne Hodges, by Reaffirmation of 

Faith.
	 •	�Gary Edward Hoffman, by Reaffirmation of 

Faith.
	 •	�Timothy John Hoy, by Reaffirmation of 

Faith.
	 •	�Lori Ann (Wiese) Jones, by Reaffirmation 

of Faith.
	 •	�Michael Leon Jones, by Reaffirmation of 

Faith.
	 •	�Christopher Michael Morse, by Reaffirma-

tion of Faith.
	 •	�Stacia (Maher) Morse, by Reaffirmation of 

Faith.
	 •	�Cara Cristine (Dalton) Taylor, by Reaffir-

mation of Faith.
	 •	�James Judson Taylor, IV, by Reaffirmation 

of Faith.
	 •	�Amy (Ehlert) Trevino, by Transfer of Letter 

from Reid Memorial Presbyterian Church, 
Augusta, Georgia.

	 •	�Mark Joseph Trevino, by Transfer of Letter 
from Reid Memorial Presbyterian Church, 
Augusta, Georgia.

	 •	�Julia (Keidel) Troy, by Transfer of Letter 
from Calvary Presbyterian Church, San 
Francisco, California.

	 •	�Carl Tukpeyi, by Reaffirmation of Faith.
	 •	�Nancy Bailey (Burgher) Turnbull, by Trans-

fer of Letter from Park Cities Presbyterian 
Church, Dallas, Texas.

	 •	�Robert Thomson Turnbull, by Transfer 
of Letter from Park Cities Presbyterian 
Church, Dallas, Texas.

	 •	�Brittany (Lacy) Winston, by Transfer of 
Letter from St. Paul’s United Methodist 
Church, Houston, Texas.

	 •	�Grant Steven Winston, by Transfer of Let-
ter from Chapelwood United Methodist 
Church, Houston, Texas.

MARRIAGES
	 •	�*Gregory Allen Bailey and *Bernadette 

E. Matuszewski  Huerter, married at First 
Presbyterian Church in the Griffith Chapel, 
on May 22, 2014; Trey H. Little, officiating 
pastor.

DEATHS
	 •	�Michael Yost, died May 17, 2014.
	 •	�Kathryn H. McEwan, died May 27, 2014.
	 •	�Arthur Bedgood, died May 28, 2014.

*denotes non-member

The Session at its regularly Stated Meeting on 6/9/14 conducted 
the following business:
• �Approved the Consent Agenda (approval of minutes from previ-

ous session meetings, received the Deacon’s minutes, approved 
changes to the Church Register, approved April’s financial state-
ments, and received committee minutes).

• �Received the Clerk’s Report which included correspondence, the 
welcome of ruling elders in the Class of 2017, and the approval 
of a resolution honoring the late ruling elder Ed DeWees. 

• �Received an update on finances from the Stewardship and Fi-
nance Committee.

• �Acted upon a recommendation from the Benevolence Committee 
to approve a gift in the amount of $25,000 from unrestricted spe-
cial funds (non-operating) to Schreiner University for a project to 
renovate their chapel and enhance their ministry to students.

• �Received an updated committee description from Global Mis-
sions.

New Business
• �Set June 22 for a called meeting of the congregation after the 

11:00 services to elect Neil Williams as a deacon and David West 
as an elder, both to fill unexpired terms; and, to approve a change 
in terms of call for the Rev. Dr. Ruthie Seiders.

• �Set June 29 at the 11:00 traditional service to install Neil Wil-
liams as deacon as well as Bill Lyons and David West as ruling 
elders, pending the action of the congregation on June 22.

• �Set June 29 for a called meeting of the congregation after the 
11:00 services for the purpose of dissolving the terms of call of 
the Rev. Trey H. Little effective July 13, 2014.

• �Acted to approve that all active elders, currently serving on Ses-
sion, will be approved as commissioners for Mission Presbytery 
meetings. Any available spaces may be filled by elders on rota-
tion as approved by Session.

 Adjourned with prayer

Session Meeting Minutes June 2014

Church Register Changes June 9, 2014
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Register for 2014 Fellowship of Presbyterians National Con-
ference From Consumerism to Community

What does it look like to go from consumerism to community? In our churches and in 
our lives? 

That’s the theme of the 2014 National Gathering of The Fellowship of Presbyterians 
& ECO, which will bring together more than 1,200 people from across the Reformed 
family for two days of worship, connection, training, Gospel teaching, prayer, and inspiration.

Hear stories of missional communities and growth happening in both the Presbyterian Church 
(U.S.A.) and ECO churches. Learn from missiologist, author, and speaker Alan Hirsch, 
Founder and Executive Director of Redeemer’s Center for Faith & Work Katherine Leary 
Alsdorf, and more. And we’ll share in life-giving worship and meaningful fellowship to-
gether.

Join fellow First Pres members August 18-20 in Dallas for two days to fuel your next year 
of ministry, whether you are on a committee, teaching Sunday School, volunteering through 
First Pres, serving as a church officer, or simply a passionate Presbyterian who cares about 
our faith in action. To learn more, visit the 2014 National Gathering website to learn more	

			   or register: www.2014nationalgathering.com.
Alan Hirsch, Speaker at 2014 
Fellowship of Presbyterians 
Conference


